
Transport for NSW (Transport) has completed the work and the
new bus layover facility at Sunnyholt Road and Gordon Street,
Blacktown is now open for bus drivers.

The facility will allow parking for up to 11 buses and support the nearby bus
interchange at Blacktown Railway Station. It will provide essential amenities for
drivers and help improve on-time running and efficiency of bus services to the
local community.

Transport would like to sincerely thank the road users and the community, 
for their patience while we built the essential infrastructure.  

Transport for NSW

Project complete at Sunnyholt Road
and Gordon Street, Blacktown

More bus holding
capacity for Blacktown
Railway Station
interchange

More amenities for
drivers that will increase
comfort and contribute
to safety and
performance

More reliable bus travel



Installed a 10KW solar power system to the amenity building

Used 500 tonne of recycled road base material

Footpath constructed with recycled plastic fibre reinforcement 

Planted 56 new trees and over 6000 new shrubs

Our commitment to help the environment

Project Infoline 1800 433 998 e  nwbustransitway@transport.nsw.gov.au  
w nswroads.work/nwbustransitway

Incorporation of Aboriginal art on the retaining
wall demonstrates Transport's commitment to
respect and acknowledge Aboriginal heritage
and connection to land and waters. 

Aboriginal Art Mural The new bus layover facility 

This new facility will make drivers’ lives easier
and more productive and safer.


